
From: Sgt. Eric A. Antonson, ASN 37170092 
      Company C, 776 T.D. Bn. 
      APO 66 
      c/o Postmaster 
      New York City 

To:  Mrs. Ernest S. Johnson 
     Box 492 
     Hallock, Minnesota 

 

                                                   July 25, 1943  
 

Dear Anna and Ernest:  

How are you folks? Hope that the store and the family and 
everything have all been doing well. For the last few days I have 
been in to town with Efford to visit his cousin who was hurt in 
Tunisia. He is almost well enough to leave now. These towns in 
Africa are all the same -- smelly and dirty, full of crooked 
streets that go up and down. But they have a good Red Cross here 
with shows all afternoon and evening and lots of indoor sports 
and amusements, so I spend most of my time there.  

Hope to hear from you soon. 

  

Your brother, Eric 

 


